
SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA REGIONAL GROUP 

MAFCA 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 14 APRIL 2024 

President Bob Moore, Pomona Valley & Santa Anita chapters, called the meeting of the Southern 

California Regional Group of the Model A Ford Club of America to order at 10:15 AM on 

Sunday, April 14, 2024 in Hart Park, City of Orange. Overall, eleven people representing 

fourteen chapters were in attendance. 

Moore thanked those in attendance and expressed both hope for more chapter representatives to 

show up and contribute their voices in bouncing ideas around, and a little wariness that they 

would not. 

John Emanuelli, Pasadena High Chapter, suggested that we open the zoom meetings to others 

besides those chapter leaders and designated representatives we currently invite. 

Bob Reeves, Jewel City presented the treasurer’s report. Doug Diller, Orange Blossom A’s 

moved to accept the report.  Moore seconded.  The report was accepted. 

Moore outlined his four ideas for an SCRG Grand Tour, including points that were positives and 

negatives for each.  No vote for any of the plans was taken.  Additionally, the 2027 MAFCA 

National Tour along Historic Route 66 to celebrate its centennial was discussed.  Temecula 

Valley has been working on it.  Michael Edmundson, Orange County, suggested that the SCRG 

volunteer to provide assistance with the event.  David Frazee, Palomar & San Diego Chapters, 

voiced his reluctance at this point explaining that not one of the current board members was 

anticipating remaining in office through 2027 and wanted to be able to hand off a successful, 

smoothly operating organization to those willing to fill future board positions rather than just the 

frightening prospect of shoring up interest among the chapters and the work of a 3000 mile 

national tour. 

The meeting was cut short by the announcement that due to an impending rain squall the raffle 

drawing was to be moved up half an hour. 

Mark Rottman, Capo Valley, moved to adjourn the meeting.  Reeves seconded.  The meeting was 

adjourned at 10:45 AM. 

Note: At this meeting, a formal election was supposed to be held, but was forgotten.  Offices 

were actually discussed before the meeting was called to order, and no one in attendance at that 

time was interested in joining the board.  The four current officers, Bob Moore, President. Doug 

Diller, Vice President. David Frazee, Secretary, and Bob Reeves, Treasurer, all agreed to 

continue in their offices through 2024.  However, to make up for missing the appointed vote, a 

vote will be taken during the next zoom meeting.  If other chapter representatives would wish to 

volunteer for an office at that time, please make either Moore or Frazee aware of your 

willingness to take on the responsibility. 

 

Submitted by David Frazee, Secretary 


